
 
SPRITE CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 
PO Box 21, Fullarton, SA, 5063 

11 October 2012 
 

TO ALL MEMBERS WITH CONDITIONAL HISTORIC REGISTERED VEHICLES. 
 

Dear Member 
 
As you may be aware the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure has reviewed the Conditional 
Historic Registration Scheme, and released a new Code of Practice on the 1st July 2012. 
 
While the basic concept of the scheme remains there have been some changes to the system. 
 
Vehicles now eligible are those built before the 1st January 1979 (both right and left hand drive) and pre-1949 
street rods. At this point there has been no provision for street machine or modified vehicles on the system. There 
will be further reviews regarding these vehicles and other issues. 
 
There have been some changes to the administrative processes that will affect both the Sprite Club and the owners 
of Conditional Historic Registered Vehicles. 
 
The first change from the 1st July 2012 is that each vehicle on Conditional Registration must be inspected 
by the Club’s Authorised Officers a least once every three (3) years. 
 
This inspection is to confirm that the vehicle is still eligible for Conditional Registration. 
 
These inspections will be held at the Sprite Club Display Day at Gumeracha Oval on Sunday 21st October. 
Alternative arrangements may be arranged with the Club’s Authorised Officers. 
 
The second change is that each year vehicle owners must provide the club with a Statutory Declaration 
verifying the eligibility of the vehicle for Conditional Registration and detailing any modifications made to 
the vehicle during that year. 
 
If any modifications have been made to the vehicle, the participating vehicle owner must detail the modifications 
made since the last declaration and/or club inspection of their vehicle. Depending upon the modifications an 
inspection may be required and a Form MR334 may also need to be completed, 
 
A Statutory Declaration Form is available on the Sprite Clubs web site, and must be signed by the 
appropriate person (Justice of the Peace, Commissioner for taking Affidavits or Proclaimed Police 
Officer). 
 
The Club’s Authorised Officers must not certify a vehicle owner’s log book until a Statutory Declaration 
has been received each year and if required, the vehicle inspection has been performed and the vehicle’s 
ongoing eligibility for the scheme has been confirmed. 
 
A reminder that the Sprite Club Membership expires on 31st December 2012. A member must remain a financial 
member to be eligible for Conditional Historic Registration – Non-Financial = Unregistered Vehicle. 
 
Therefore before the Log Book can be certified by the Club’s Authorised Officers, the following must be 
presented (either at the Sprite Club Monthly meetings or by post): 
 

 Sprite Club Membership Renewal Form including Membership Subs or a Receipt for EFT Transfer. 
 Signed and Witnessed Statutory Declaration Form 
 Current Log Book 
 Current Registration Certificate (Blue Registration Certificate – NOT the Registration Renewal Form) 
 $5.00 if a new Log Book is required. 
 
If you have any questions or queries about the updated Conditional Registration Scheme please contact: 
 

Gordon Boyce      Don Cardone 
 PH: 8356 4594 or 0417 897 905    PH: 8331 7865 or 041 1876 067 


